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 Dear Parents/Caregivers 
 

Thank you to all who took the opportunity last Thursday to attend our mid-year 
Parent/Teacher/Student interviews. Attendance at these interviews is a very 
important part to our academic year. 
  

¶ BOARD OF TRUSTEES: Following our Board of Trustees elections our new board for 
the next three years is as follows: 
 

Returning Members: 
Wayne Gribble 

Rachelle Stratton 
New Members: 

Amy Dickey 
Kyle Jenkins 

Brett Bartram 
Staff Representative: 

Ben Brock 
 

I would like to congratulate our new Board members on their election. I would also 
like to thank our retiring Board members Melissa Osmond, Sheree Cooper, Morgan 
Hardy and Eiryl Pearce for their work, time and commitment. 

 

¶ TECHNOLOGY SUITE: Work has now begun by Gartshores on our technology suite. 
The completion date of this facility is mid-November and it will be fully operational 
at the start of the 2017 school year. 
 

 

Work underway on our new Technology Suite 



 

¶ STUDENT ATTENDANCE:  
Late - We have noticed a number of students arriving to school late each day with 
some arriving as late as 10:30am. It is essential that students are at school and ready 
to start their class programmes at 9:00am. If you know your child is going to be late, 
please contact the school office to advise on 541 0606. 
Absence ς If your child is absent from school, you must contact the school office to 
advise of the reason. You can do this by calling 541 0606, texting 027 817 6582 or via 
the school app. 
Pickups and Drop offs ς School starts at 9:00am and finishes at 3:00pm. Classrooms 
open at 8:30am. Children should be collected after school no later than 3:20. There 
are no teachers on duty before 8:30 or after 3:15.  If you need to drop your child off 
earlier or pick them up later you should book your child into HomeTime. You can 
contact them on 576 0363 or 543 0025. 
 
There have also been instances of parents sending sick students who should be 
cared for at home. It is important if your child is unwell that they are kept home to 
avoid the spread of germs. Your assistance in all these matters would be greatly 
appreciated.  
  

¶ HANSIN TRIP: Planning for our trip to Hansin Elementary School in Korea later in 
Term Three is now well advanced with flights booked for our party of 33. 
Fundraising activities to date have been most successful and those travelling to Seoul 
would like to thank all who have supported them in their activities.  

 

¶ CAR PARKS AND DROP OFF ZONES: I would like to remind everyone that our car 
parks are for STAFF ONLY prior to school starting and during the school day.  
The drop off/pick up zone at the Sinclair Street entrance is also just that and not a 
place to park and leave your vehicle as this causes undue congestion and is very 
frustrating to other motorists.  
Please be aware that people who live on Sinclair Street need to be able to access 
their driveways so please be mindful of this if they are trying to get through.  

 

¶ HOLIDAY CLOSURE: A reminder that school will close at 3:00pm on Friday 8 July for 
our Term Two vacation. We will open again for Term 3 at 9:00am on Monday 25 July.  

 

¶ MOBILE PHONE RECYCLING: We have a box located in the school office available for 
you to recycle old mobile phones. All phones we recycle help support Sustainable 
Coastlines which is a multi-award winning New Zealand Charity that work towards 
keeping out coastlines clean and beautiful.  
 

¶ INTERNET BANKING: We are still getting a small number of payments into the school 

bank account that are not being referenced. It is important to do this so we can 

match the payment with the student.   

¶ LOST PROPERTY: Lost property will be laid out and displayed on Friday and then 

bagged up for the end of term. Remind your children to have a look through. Named 

items will be pulled out and returned.  



 

¶ COPE CHALLENGE: Congratulations to Hunter Cole, Matisse Gage, Umaiza Hussein 
and Jay-Lee Welch who have all recently completed their COPE Challenges. Well 
done to you all.  

 

 
Cope Challenge recipients for June  

Top: Jay-Lee Welch & Umaiza Hussein 
Bottom: Matisse Gage & Hunter Cole 

 
 

¶ GREENPARK SCHOOL PROUDLY PRESENTS ά{9¦{{L/![ WwΦέΥ Our school production 
is coming up soon and we want to you to circle these dates! They are: 
Tuesday 9 August ς 7pm 
Wednesday 10 August ς 11am and 7pm 
Thursday 11 August ς 6pm 
 
Cost: Adults $12.50, Children (15 years and under) $5  
 
Tickets go on sale from Term 3 (no pre orders). More details will come home next 
term. 

 
 
 



 

 

¶ OUTSTANDING CITIZENS: We would like to congratulate Sam Clode, Amelia Harvey 

and Ruby Valentine who were all recent recipients of our Outstanding Citizen Award.   

 

Three new additions to our Outstanding Citizens for 2016  

From Left to Right: Sam Clode, Ruby Valentine & Amelia Harvey 

 

¶ UPDATING CONTACT DETAILS: After a recent mailout, we have had quite a bit of 

mail come back as άReturn to Sender ς not at this addressέ. We are contacting those 

people to update these details via a letter home with your child. Please keep your 

contact details up to date at the school office. If you move house, change home or 

cellphone numbers or change your email address it is important you let us know so 

that we are able to make contact with you.  You can pop in, phone or email the 

school office at office@greenparkschool.co.nz with any details you need updating.  

¶ MATHS PROGRAMME IN SCHOOL: If you are looking for a Maths programme to help 

your child at home, Mrs Oakley (Head of Maths) recommends the e-ako programme. 

This programme is free and links directly to the NZ Maths Curriculum. It also has a 

voice overlay to help support students. You can access the programme via the link: 

https://e-ako.nzmaths.co.nz/ You will need to click on Student Registration the first 

time and complete the details. If you have any questions regarding the programme 

you can contact Mrs Oakley on sueo@greenparkschool.co.nz  
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¶ SCHOLASTIC BOOK FAIR & BOOK CHARACTER DAY: We had a fantastic turn out for 

the Scholastic book fair, thank you to all those that came.  Book Character Day on 

Friday 1 July was a lot of fun as students came in their costumes of their favourite 

character and the costumes were fantastic (it made judging very, very hard!) 

Congratulations to the winners who all received book vouchers. Thank you to Mrs 

Cosson for organising both the book fair and character day and to Mr Brock who was 

out host with the most on book character day. 

 



 

¶ PTA DISCO: The theme this year was άoh to be famousέ and we had some real 

celebrities turn up to our PTA disco! We would like to thank the PTA for running such 

a fabulous night for our students, we know they really appreciated it. 

 



 

¶ 65 DAYS OF GOOD DEEDS FOR CYSTIC FIBROSIS: We were very lucky to have the 

Cystic Sisters visit our school assembly on Monday to give two bikes away to two 

very lucky students as part of their 65 days of good deeds raising awareness for 

Cystic Fibrosis.  Thank you Kristie, Nikki and Fraser Cove Warehouse for choosing 

Greenpark students. You can follow them on Facebook We are two cystic sisters doing 

65 days of good deeds for cystic fibrosis.  

 

Two lucky students with their new bikes from the Cystic Sisters 

 

Have a safe and happy holiday break and we look forward to seeing everyone back for Term 

Three on Monday 25 July at 9am. 

 

Kind Regards 

Graeme Lind  
 Principal 

  


